
- [Trang] Good afternoon, everyone. This is Trang Kuss, and thank you so much for 
taking time out of your busy schedules to join us for our webinar today. We are 
going to present a webinar, talking about helping providers to have conversations 
with families about COVID-19 vaccine. And I'm so excited to have our speakers with 
us today, I'll introduce them in just a moment here. So let's se could go ahead. 
Before we start, I would like to talk a little bit about some housekeeping. So all 
participants will be muted for this presentation. You can ask questions by going to 
the questions box on your GoToWebinar panel and we will try to get through some 
questions at the end of the presentation. There is continuing education that is 
available for nurses, medical assistants, pharmacists and pharmacy technicians 
attending the live webinar or watching the recording. But if you're watching in a 
group setting with others and want to get the continuing education credits, please 
make sure that you register for this webinar or for the recording and complete the 
evaluation as an individual. You can find more information on our webinars page 
that's shown here on this slide. And just to let you know, on the GoToWebinar panel,
there is a handout session, if you click on that little arrow next to handouts, you 
can see that there's one handout available, you can go ahead and download the slides
to your computer, and it's also going to be available on this web page as well. 
Okay, so I just wanted to make sure that we let you know that the planners and 
speakers of this activity have no relevant financial relationships with any 
commercial interests pertaining to this activity. And I'll cover more about getting 
your continuing education credit end of the webinar. And this is just a slide for 
you to look at that talks a little bit more about continuing education. Okay, before
I hand it over to Dr. LaSalle, I just wanted to give a quick introduction for our 
speakers today. Gretchen LaSalle is a board certified family physician. She 
completed her medical school training at the Tulane University School of Medicine 
and her residency at the Oregon Health and Science University. She has practiced at 
MultiCare Rockwood Clinic in Spokane, Washington, for the last 14 years. She serves 
as an associate clinical professor for the Washington State University College of 
Medicine, and is a 2020 American Academy of Family Physicians, Vaccine Science 
fellow. Dr. Anisa Ibrahim is a UW Clinic associate professor of pediatrics and the 
medical director at Harborview Pediatrics Clinic. Dr. Ibrahim's specific clinical 
interests include caring for an outreached to immigrant and refugee populations, 
specifically those with medical or social complexity. She is committed to caring for
low-income, socially vulnerable populations, with low English proficiency in order 
to connect them to the resources and services they need for their health and 
wellbeing. Dr. Ibrahim is a strong advocate for community-focused work and 
partnerships. She is the current president of the board of directors for the Somali 
Health Board. I'm so grateful to both of them for joining us for this presentation 
today. So Dr. LaSalle, I will go ahead and pass it over to you. Thank you.

- [Dr. LaSalle] Thanks so much for that introduction and next slide, please. So I'm 
excited to be with you guys today to talk about one of my favorite topics, which is 
vaccines. And we have a lot to cover, I'm gonna cover the first two bullet points 
here, we're gonna talk about the effects of COVID illness and the COVID pandemic on 
children. And then look at effective approaches to the vaccine discussion in 
general, but we'll speak specifically about COVID today. And then Dr. Ibrahim is 
gonna cover the second two topics. Next slide please. So while we know that kids 
suffer fewer serious physical effects from SARS-CoV-2 or COVID-19 infection, the 
pandemic certainly has not spared them with health concerns, but has been 



additionally really devastating for our kids in many other ways and we're gonna look
a little bit more at all of that here in a second. Next slide please. So physical 
costs, first we'll talk population. So this slide, I turned in maybe a week and a 
half ago and so the information here, the numbers are already out of date, we've now
passed 800,000 deaths in the U.S alone, from COVID, that's approximately 0.2, 3% of 
the population, which is approximately one in every 430 people that has died from 
COVID illness. And it's effected 6.9 million children. These kids have come down 
with COVID themselves, we've lost more than 640 children to this disease and 
multi-system inflammatory syndrome in children is a very serious complication of 
COVID infection, it doesn't necessarily require that kids have a serious illness, it
can happen even after mild to moderate illness and that's affected nearly 6,000 
children, 52 of whom had died at the time that I created this slide. And the median 
age of kids being affected is age nine. So it's really pertinent to this 
conversation we're having, now that we have COVID vaccines for our five to 11 year 
olds. It's important to note that, just as in adults, who've suffered from COVID, 
there's a disproportionate effect on people from racial and ethnic minority groups, 
more than 60% of the deaths in cases of multisystem inflammatory syndrome in 
children, are in those racial and ethnic minority groups as well. And something else
we don't necessarily think as much about, but is hugely important and has the 
potential to have generational repercussions is that, these kids, it's not just 
their own health that we worry about, but the health of their parents and 
grandparents and custodians. So more than 140,000 kids as of June and significantly 
more probably by now, have lost a parent or custodial grandparent to COVID. Next 
slide please. And it's not just the health costs, the financial costs have been 
huge, I think we're all familiar with this. Nearly one in eight adults who have 
children reported lack of sufficient food during the pandemics, so food insecurity 
has been a big thing. One in five renters with children were not able to pay rent 
24.1 million people, which includes 6.3 million children live in households effected
by unemployment. So there's a big financial cost to COVID-19 as well. Next slide 
please. And then there's the social, emotional and academic costs of COVID-19 and 
children. Most recent data looking at this now, suggest about one in four children 
suffer from depression, one in five children suffer from anxiety. Since the pandemic
we've seen the negative effects on academic performance in our K through 12 
students, particularly in those core curriculum, math and reading. There's been a 
widening of pre-existing academic disparities, kids that were behind previously are 
even further behind and an increased risk of violence and abuse, kids were at home 
during the pandemic earlier on having to do remote learning and parents were at home
and stressed. And we've also seen with, with online learning, an increase, not only 
in sort of physical abuse, with being at home, but emotional abuse bullying, online 
bullying has been on the rise as well. So kids are suffering. Next slide please. And
because kids don't exist in a vacuum, we have to talk about their parents and 
caregivers. And so this data is from the Kaiser Family Foundation, that's looking at
the effects of COVID-19 on the mental health and substance use of adults, in that 
first slide on the left, that's what we're looking at by age. And you can see that 
adults 18 to 24, over 55% of them, in this survey were expressing anxiety and/or 
depressive disorder symptoms. And if you think about what this was like before the 
pandemic, so Kaiser did a study a couple of years ago, looking at some of the 
similar questions and the percentage was about 11%, so a huge increase in anxiety 
and depressive disorders. And then the graph on the right is looking at symptoms of 
anxiety and depression, substance use, in the middle, two bars there and on the 



right hand side, those who had seriously considered suicide in the prior 30 days of 
this survey. And so the dark blue bar are those people who responded, who are 
considered essential workers and the lighter blue bar are the non-essential worker. 
So these things, mental health disorders, substance use, suicidality are definitely 
on the rise and impacting our essential workers even more so than the general 
population. Next slide please. And that translates to our kids of course. So 
vaccinating is the key to ending this pandemic and the suffering that goes along 
with it. But how do we convince people, who are still unconvinced? Next slide 
please. So this is the data, looking at our U.S vaccination successes, basically 
these are people who are fully vaccinated, and this, again, is a little bit 
outdated, it's about a week old or so week and a half. So we're just over the 60% 
mark now, in total people vaccinated, fully vaccinated, so to two of the messenger 
RNA or one of the adenovirus vector vaccines. And as you go and look at older ages, 
there's a larger percentage of those people that are vaccinated. And so our younger 
folks, if we can get them vaccinated, we'll get significantly closer to that 
threshold that we think hopefully will provide herd immunity. Next slide please. In 
Washington State, how are we doing? So as of November 29th, this is the up-to-date 
data, 80%, just over 80% of the population, 12 and up had received at least one dose
of COVID vaccine and about 75% are fully vaccinated. Next slide please. So how are 
we doing with vaccinating our five to 11 year olds? We just started vaccinating 
around November 2nd, this age group. And you can see that we had a pretty sharp, if 
you look at the right side of the right graph, there a pretty sharp increase, in the
early days of vaccination, but that is taking a downward turn, unfortunately, our 
rate of vaccinating is slowing in this age group. We're now at about, I think this 
data was as of December 5th, we're now, it looks like close to 16 to 17% of our five
to 11 year olds vaccinated. And we have about 28 million children who fall into this
age group. Next slide please. So as we think about having conversations with people,
whether it's our patients, or if you have a family member, neighbor, someone that 
you're gonna be talking to about, COVID vaccination and encouraging them to get 
vaccinated, I want you to remember a few things that will lend you some success in 
these conversations. First, we don't want to make any assumptions about why people 
are vaccinating or not vaccinating, everyone's reasons are unique and deserve 
respect for those unique decisions and concerns. And if we make assumptions we often
are wrong, to be honest. I have been surprised earlier on in the pandemic, not as 
much anymore, because it happens fairly often, about my patients who I thought would
be vaccinated and aren't and some who I thought would absolutely not be vaccinated 
are. So we really can't make assumptions, We need to go in with an open mind and a 
curiosity. Next slide please. We need to maintain an open and inviting posture in 
our conversations, next slide please. If we're trying to convince someone of 
something or get them to come around to our way of thinking, to see our point of 
view, if we look like this guy on the left, and we've all been in these 
conversations with family members or coworkers, if we look like this guy on the 
left, arms crossed, eyes rolled, he's probably huffing and puffing and interrupting 
us when we're talking, we're not gonna be willing to come around to his way of 
thinking, in fact, we're probably gonna dig even deeper into our own point of view. 
So we really have to avoid this body language, we have to remain more open like the 
people on the right hand part of this slide, we need to be respectful, we need to be
open, we need to be curious and that will go a long way towards helping our 
conversations. Next slide please. We need to acknowledge there's a spectrum of 
vaccine acceptance, not everybody who declines vaccines is "anti-vaccine." Next 



slide please. The anti-vaccine group, true anti-vaxxers are a very small percentage 
of the population, they may be vocal, but they're very small. Most of the folks 
we're working with are falling into this middle part of the spectrum. Some have had,
you know they may had vaccines themselves, they may vaccinate their kids with some 
vaccines, but not all, they might have particular concerns about some and not 
others, or they just need questions answered and some reassurance. Next slide 
please. So try not to judge everyone, when you go into conversations with folks who 
are, maybe a little hesitant, try not to judge them as "anti-vaccine." We need to 
recognize that people are just trying to make the best decisions they can with the 
information that they have. They're not setting out purposely to frustrate us or 
anger us, they are just trying to do what's best for them and for their children, 
but in many cases, they're using some misguided information, and so that's where we 
come in to provide reliable resources. Next slide please. And then we want to 
approach with empathy and really try to get at what that patient's or person's 
particular concerns are. I think if we can remember how hard it is to really 
differentiate good information from bad information out there, especially if you're 
someone who does not have a medical or scientific background or public health 
background, it can be really confusing, so if we can approach the conversation with 
empathy, it's a much more pleasant conversation, We get much less frustrated. Next 
slide please. So let's look at some proven approaches to the vaccine discussion. 
Next slide please. And we'll go into these each in more detail. Next slide please. 
So first let's look at what's called the presumptive approach, and I'm gonna 
contrast this to start by talking about the participatory approach, which is what 
we're more used to using in medicine, when we're trying to help our patients make 
behavior change. You know we want them to have buy-in, we want them to contribute to
the ideas about things that are realistic goals for them, what's gonna be 
actionable, what's gonna work for them. But it turns out when we use this in the 
vaccine discussion it backfires, and what works much better is something called the 
presumptive approach, which basically, goes into the conversation presuming that 
that patient or parent is going to go along with what our recommendations are. So in
our flu season or a flu shot discussion, which we're all hopefully having right now,
the presumptive approach would say something like, "It's flu season so we'll get 
your flu shot before you go." Whereas the participatory approach says something 
like, "It's flu season, what do you wanna do about a flu shot?" So you can see how 
that might engender, a little bit of doubt, in the patient's mind, they might be 
thinking, why is my doctor asking me what I wanna do? Don't they know what I should 
be doing, or don't they have confidence in their recommendation. And I've had some 
providers express to me that they feel like, this feels like to them, a little like 
bullying. And I disagree. I think it's absolutely just giving that patient 
confidence, you have no doubts that this is what's best for them. And we still need 
to pay attention to facial cues and body language, if we can obviously tell that 
they're not on board yet, then we need to back up and say, "Well, it looks like you 
might have some questions, Let's talk about that." And then we'll get into our 
motivational interviewing techniques here, in just a second. Next slide please. But 
this really works, this is a study done by Doug Opel, who's a pediatrician and 
researcher at the University of Washington and Seattle Children's Hospital and he 
looked at this approach. He took pediatricians doing their well visits and divided 
them into two groups, one using that presumptive approach where they said something 
like, "It's time to start our vaccines, we're going to do the MMR and chickenpox 
today." Versus the participatory group who said something like, "How do you feel 



about vaccines?" Or, "What do you want to do about vaccines?" So the group that used
the presumptive approach had 74% acceptance of their recommendation and 26 
resistance. But the group who used the participatory approach only got 4% acceptance
and 83% resistance, this is a huge difference. And you might think that maybe this 
is because these are vaccines, that people are, that are traditional vaccines, 
people are more comfortable with MMR and chickenpox, maybe this doesn't work for 
things that are a little harder to convince people of, like flu or HPV or now COVID,
but he also did this study during flu season. So he had, and I don't have this slide
for you, but he had the exact same outcomes with the flu conversation. So even 
vaccines that maybe, are traditionally a little harder to convince people of, for 
whatever reason, this approach really works. Next slide please. And I would actually
argue that you teach this to your staff because your medical assistants and your 
RNs, those people who are sometimes having more access to your patients, then you 
do, can use these exact same approaches. So how would this conversation be different
for COVID? In my experience, it's more of a question, instead of a statement, 
because we didn't have a lot of access to COVID vaccines, earlier on in the 
pandemic, As far as in our clinics, you know they were mostly done at mass 
vaccination sites. We've had to collect data coming in from outside clinics and 
pharmacies. And so what I say is, we don't have your COVID vaccine information on 
the chart yet, you have your card with you. And so I'm presuming that they've 
vaccinated, we want to make vaccinating the default choice. I mean, this is what 
everybody does and this is true, it's what the largest large majority of people do. 
So we make the assumption that they did vaccinate. And it kind of depends a little 
bit on whether we're dealing with someone who's already been eligible, So anyone 12 
and up, or who is newly eligible our five to 11 year olds. So our presumptive 
approach here might say, "COVID vaccines are finally available for our younger kids.
We'll get the vaccine for Jacob before you go." Next slide please. So bundling your 
recommendations is another approach. And this works really well, again, for those 
vaccines that are a little harder to convince people of traditionally, and it's also
called discussing vaccines in the same way on the same day. And so this, again for 
COVID, might not have been possible early on because we didn't have vaccines in the 
clinic, and there was a two week waiting period initially between COVID vaccines and
any other vaccines, but thankfully that's changed. Next slide please. So basically 
we're sandwiching the one that might be harder to talk to people about between 
vaccines that they're already more comfortable or familiar with. So the bundled 
approach would say, let's say, we're talking to our 11 to 12 year olds at this 
conversation, "You're due for your Tdap, COVID, HPV cancers and meningitis vaccines.
If you haven't already had those done elsewhere, we'll get them before you go." And 
an unbundled approach might say, "You're due for your Tdap and meningitis vaccines. 
We also have COVID and HPV vaccines to offer." So again you can see how maybe, 
separating these out, makes the COVID and HPV seem somehow less important. But if 
you put it all together in one breath and sandwiched between those other ones, it 
lends equal weight and equal importance to these vaccines. And of course they are 
all equally important. Next slide please. If you're reading about motivational 
interviewing techniques for these vaccine discussions, you'll see a variety of 
different types, but basically they're different frameworks to accomplish the same 
tasks. We wanna clarify patients or parents concerns, we wanna validate their 
feelings, we wanna provide confidence in our expertise on the subject, we wanna 
refute any myths and we wanna offer a strong recommendation. Next slide please. So 
I'm gonna go over, what's called the 3As approach, this is just my particular 



favorite, it feels the most intuitive to me, but like I said, there are other ones, 
if you prefer. So the 3A's are ask, acknowledge and advise. And ask is the most 
important, if we don't ask why patients are declining, our initial vaccine 
recommendation, we miss out an opportunity to educate and to protect, not only that 
patient, but their community as well. So I think tell me is a good intro to that 
conversation, tell me what worries you about the COVID vaccines, what are you 
hearing? And then we need to acknowledge the importance of that to the patient. And 
it's always helpful to restate the concern, make sure you're understanding correctly
first, so you could say, if I understand you correctly, you're worried about X, Y, 
and Z, is that correct? And then you can say something like, well, I can see why 
that would concern you, if that was true, I wouldn't want you getting the vaccine 
either. May I share with you what I know about that concern and I bolded, the may I 
share with you apart, because I think it's really important at this point to ask 
permission to continue on with the conversation. It's really easy for people to feel
like they're being talked down to or lectured, and if you ask permission, you give 
them some power in that conversation. And then 99.9% of the time, they're gonna let 
you talk. And it may be begrudgingly, but they'll let you talk. And then I usually 
thank them for letting me talk, even if we don't come to an understanding at the 
end. So may I share with you is really powerful question. And then we can advise 
them on the facts about their concerns and offer a strong recommendation. So I 
didn't give you a particular concern, here in the scenario, but you might say 
something like, "Researchers have looked at this question and found no evidence that
it's true. In fact, the risk of this from COVID infection itself is significantly 
greater than from any vaccine. And that's why I took the vaccine myself, that's why 
I gave it to my family, to my children, and I strongly recommend it for all of my 
patients." Next slide please. So that last little bit, making it personal is really 
helpful. Patients care what we do with our own health, if we feel confident enough 
in the vaccine to vaccinate ourselves, to give it to our loved ones, our children, 
that's very valuable for our patients to know. So let them know if you're 
vaccinating yourself and your family. If we can tie recommendations to something 
personal in the patient's life, it's very helpful. You know, if they have a spouse 
or a parent who's going through chemotherapy and his immune suppressed, I'd use this
all the time, when I'm talking to my patients who were telling me about a new grand 
baby coming into their life, we take a moment to talk about how that baby is 
vulnerable to infections like pertussis and flu and COVID, and can't be vaccinated 
in the early months of life. And so we need to create this bubble of protection by 
vaccinating all those people around them to protect them. So bring it home by 
talking about things that are personal in that patient's life. And then use real 
life anecdotes to discuss harm from vaccine-preventable disease, we all have this 
now, thanks to COVID, but even before COVID, we had stories, terribly sad stories of
harm from vaccine preventable disease, things that could have been prevented through
immunization. And we just don't use these like we should. One of the reasons the 
anti-vaccine community is as successful as they are, is because they use stories and
stories are very powerful, we make decisions emotionally much faster than we make 
rational decisions. And so we need to get better about telling stories ourselves and
using these emotional incidences to make a connection with our patients. Next slide 
please. Persistence, so persistence is key both in the short term and the longterm. 
This is a discussion of short-term persistence. And this was Dr. Opel who did the 
study before, that we talked about with the presumptive approach, he took it one 
more step further. And so he took the providers, he took the patients who initially 



declined vaccinations and had those providers give another push. They would say 
something like, if this was my child, I would definitely go ahead, or he really 
needs these shots. And they got another 47% of those initially declining patients to
accept the vaccine. So it's okay to let patients know that, this is something you 
feel is really important, that you're not just gonna let it slide because it's so 
valuable for that patient to be protected. Now, if they still say no, then it's time
to back off. You know, you don't wanna bully anybody or browbeat them, you can save 
your discussion for another day. But it's okay to be persistent. Next slide please. 
And then persistence in the longterm is called patients, really. Vaccinating 
typically is a more of a marathon, not a sprint, I put sort of because it feels like
a sprint right now. But it usually is something we have time to make inroads on. So 
it does, it takes time to develop trust when you're first meeting a family, that 
first visit to the doctor, may not be the day you get them to change their mind, it 
takes time to develop trust. Some people are gonna need more time to review 
information, that just feels too pressure-packed in the moment, in the office visit,
to make a decision, so that's why it's important for us to have good information to 
share with them. Experiences affect people's choices all the time, constantly, this 
this happens. And so we need to leave that door open, for people to change their 
mind, and then children will grow up hearing your pro-vaccine message, so it's 
really important not to give up, even if parents declined vaccines, year after year 
continue to offer and let them know, I'm not trying to bully you or browbeat you 
into doing what I'm wanting, I just really think this is the best thing for your 
child or the best thing for you, so I will continue to give you this message. And 
the kids will grow up hearing that and they may make a different decision about 
their vaccine health as they get to be of age. Next slide please. So I just wanna 
end with saying that your vaccine recommendation really, really, really matters, is 
the most important thing, the primary care provider, trusted provider 
recommendation. This results from a study that I did with my two fellow fellows in 
our American Academy of Family Physicians Vaccine Science Fellowship. We did a 
survey looking at how the pandemic affected vaccine confidence and confidence in 
vaccine messengers. And one of the things that came out of this was just how 
important our primary care or usual source of care message is, those people, in the 
survey, who did not have a usual source of care were more than two and a half times 
less likely to voice intent to vaccinate against COVID-19. So what we say really has
an impact, so please feel confident in that message that you're giving. Next slide, 
please. And with that, I will pass it on to Dr. Ibrahim.

- [Dr. Ibrahim] Thank you so much, Dr. LaSalle. I'm honored to be co-presenting with
you. So while I'm not a vaccine experts like Dr. LaSalle, I think we have all have 
expertise in offering vaccines, the safety and efficacy of it and I have a lot of 
experience in primary care, specifically, with historically excluded populations and
populations, that's prefer to speak a language other than English. So I'm very 
honored to be here today. Next slide please. So what I want to talk a little bit 
about is, now that we've kind of heard, what the pandemic has done the information 
about COVID specifically, and then how to kind of prep this conversation and have 
these kinds of conversations with primary care clinic. What I see often is that, 
families want to do, like Dr. LaSalle said, they want to do what's right, they think
they are operating with, they're using the knowledge that they have essentially, in 
order to make an informed decision for their child. However, there are a lot of 
myths that many communities are combating, and it's very, very hard to know what 



information is coming from a sound source and what information is not, and that's 
really where we come in. So vaccine misinformation and combating vaccine 
misinformation is really important to pediatricians and health advocates. And 
because it's important to us, it's really important to know which myths are out 
there, in order to adjust to concerns. Just like Dr. LaSalle was saying, it's really
important to create safe spaces where parents are willing to bring up their concerns
and we must approach each interaction with compassion and understanding. Next slide.
Now, so next I'm going to go over a few of the common myths that I've been seeing 
over and over again in my practice over the past year or so, since the vaccine has 
come out. Many of these are true, deep concerns where parents want to make the right
decision for their child, but they've heard this over and over again, and they're 
really concerned about it, and it's important for us to know that these myths are 
out there, so we're ready to have these conversations with families. It's also 
important to tell families, honestly, what we know and what we do not know. We're 
still learning about COVID, there are many things that we are learning, but there 
are also many things that we have known and have been proven to be true based on the
science. Now, the number one concern that I hear over and over again is that, the 
COVID-19 vaccine is just too new, that it was rushed, and I think this is a great 
time to have a conversation about, just creating vaccines and vaccine delivery and 
the safety and regulatory steps that vaccines need to go through in order to be 
approved. And that there are many regulatory bodies that are keeping a close eye on 
this. Many families are just saying that the pandemic started and then within a year
we had a vaccine and in their lifetime, they probably have never seen a vaccine that
has been made that quickly, and that has been adopted that quickly. So, the ways 
that I'm coming at this kind of a myth is, to kind of go over it and say, I'm happy 
to give you as much or as little detail as you would like, but I can tell you that 
the COVID 19 vaccine is safe and effective. I've chosen, you know, like you said, 
making it personal is important to many families, so they'll ask me if I'm 
vaccinated, if my children are vaccinated. And I always tell them, I'm very happy to
report that, my entire family and my children are vaccinated. I talk about how the 
technology used to create the vaccine has been studied for decades, specifically the
mRNA vaccine and that it's not something new that just kind of came up. And then 
that it was a global effort, to really bring this a vaccine to fruition. And because
it was developed quickly, and they were shots into arms within a year, there were no
safety or regulatory steps that were bypassed or rushed. Cause many families do 
worry that the process was rushed so that we can have a vaccine and these vaccines 
are not held up to the same standards as other vaccines. And I really drive home the
point that, this vaccine was held up to very similar standards and that, we have a 
very good safety and efficacy profile for all of the vaccines. Next slide, please. 
That is something that we are continuing to combat, specifically, as we are 
vaccinating younger and younger age groups, that children do not get sick from 
COVID-19 and therefore do not need the COVID-19 vaccine. And so, there is something 
that we must acknowledge that pediatric places, overall tend to be less severe but 
children can contract COVID-19 and they can become ill with it. So even though the 
numbers are less, I think another huge thing that's happening is that the media is 
downplaying it, or there are people who are saying, oh, yes, you know, children have
died, but those children have co-morbidities or it's only a few children. And I 
think this is very important to drive home. There is no acceptable number of 
preventable pediatric deaths. So I say, I pretty much use the talking points in 
saying that, yes it can be less severe, but we know that more children have been 



getting hospitalized with severe infection from the Delta variant, which is now the 
dominant variant. And then we also know that there are things like pediatric 
multisystem inflammatory syndrome that is COVID related condition and that is 
life-threatening. And then we're still learning about COVID and we don't know the 
longterm effects of COVID and its impact on health, so prevention is always better 
and keeping kids safe is the most important thing that we want to partner with 
families with. So this myth is, many many parents will say, I just don't want to 
take the risk 'cause I don't know, if it's actually worth it. So really making a 
strong recommendation, that it is worth it, that pediatric cases, that there have 
been pediatric hospitalizations and pediatric deaths due to COVID-19. Next slide, 
please. You know, for many, many communities, specifically the communities that I 
serve, again, because they might speak a language other than English, because 
there's a lot of targeted misinformation in the communities, or because they're 
getting second and thirdhand information without knowing where the source is coming 
from. Fertility has been a huge issue, that has come up time and time again, because
family is so important to many communities and their ability, for their children and
themselves to reproduce is something that's very, very important and sacred to them.
So it I've had a lot of families, say that, I am worried about this and I'm not sure
that I want to wreak something like that for my children. And again, this is 
refuting the misinformation and making another strong recommendation that there is 
currently no evidence that COVID-19 vaccines affect fertility, and that many people 
have become pregnant and have gone on to have healthy babies after receiving 
COVID-19 vaccines. Next slide please. Because many families have heard that the 
COVID-19 vaccines, at least the Pfizer and the Moderna ones are made with mRNA 
technology, there is immediate concern in many communities that the vaccine will 
alter the DNA of children. And again, this is something that's actually creating a 
lot of fear in the families, it's not because they are against the vaccine, it's 
that they actually have this fear that they think is coming from a credible source, 
that something might happen to the DNA of the child, because it's an mRNA vaccine. 
Now, for this I would, again, go back and explain the science as healthcare 
providers are looking to, us for our scientific knowledge, then our ability to kind 
of condense that into an easily digestible conversation, is what's really needed 
from us and explaining how, mRNA a vaccine will not alter DNA, the COVID-19 vaccine 
does not target DNA and therefore cannot alter it. And then some part of this is 
really families not knowing how vaccines work in general, what the mRNA is doing. So
kind of going back and saying, whichever metaphor that you use, and there is some 
evidence saying that some metaphors are better than others, but essentially telling 
families that mRNA instructs body to make protective proteins and then it does not 
interact with DNA, and then, your body essentially gets rid of the components of the
vaccine and what's left is your actual immunity. That has helped, families kind of 
ease their minds with this DNA concern and then also ask a few more questions about 
things they were wondering about, specifically there's a common belief that once the
vaccine is injected into you, that the vaccine components stick around in your body 
forever. So having this, here's how vaccines work discussion really opens the eyes 
of parents and gets them to ask a lot more questions, even about vaccines that are 
not COVID-19 vaccine, which is a great conversation to be having. Next slide please.
The next concern is really that we don't know enough about the long-term side 
effects of the COVID-19 vaccine. And again, this really goes back to, knowing how a 
vaccine works, knowing when the vaccine components are degraded and when we expect 
the safe side effects. So the talking points that I use for this concern is that 



vaccine safety studies for all vaccines have shown us that side effects, including 
rare side effects typically occur within six to eight weeks. And now we are about a 
year since general population has started getting vaccinated in a year and a half or
so, since we've done the clinical trials and studies. So we have good evidence that 
we don't have significant long-term concerns about the COVID-19 vaccine itself. What
we don't know is what COVID-19 infection can do in the longterm, and we've seen that
it is a lot more, than just an acute infection, even if you do well during that time
period, some people have, again, develop multisystem inflammatory syndrome. Others 
are having conditions, a condition known as long COVID. So really promoting the 
efficacy and the vaccine safety of that. And then, I think the, again, we might be 
over this, but the last time when I made these slides, we have over 200 million 
fully vaccinated people in the United States and even more so worldwide. And you 
know, this vaccine, I think because it was created fast and we are working really 
hard to get vaccines into the arms of people and children, worldwide families are 
still wondering, is this vaccine still kind of like an initial trial period? Do we 
not know what is going on? So saying that over 200 million people have been fully 
vaccinated and we have safety data for that. And that safety data is continuing to 
be monitored, it really helps, inform the families that this is not experimental 
vaccine, we have good evidence to show that it's safe and effective, and that we're 
not seeing any long-term side effects. Next slide please. And then this is a huge 
pediatric concern that the COVID-19 vaccine will cause myocarditis. And again, what 
I typically see, specifically a with these concerns is that, many families will see 
through media or social media that there is a concern, it will be, first my English 
speaking families who will come and say, here's my concern. And then a couple of 
weeks later, as this kind of gets down into the communities that speak languages 
other than English, they will also have a similar concern. I think it's incredibly 
important to be very clear and open and transparent about the things that we have 
seen and the reality is, is that we have seen myocarditis after, specifically a 
second dose of the COVID-19 vaccine, but this is a rare occurrence. We know that the
majority have recovered with little or no treatment and rest. And then we know that 
there were no reports of myocarditis in the clinical trials with more than 3000 
kids. And then the thing that I really drive home this point is that, we know that 
the risk of myocarditis from COVID-19 infection is much higher than the risk of 
myocarditis with COVID-19 a vaccine. Next slide please. So now I want to shift gears
just a little bit, and I think a little bit about cross cultural considerations and 
what I commonly see in my clinical practice. Now, vaccine misinformation is rampant 
in all communities, but also in diverse communities as well. And this is further 
compacted by several issues. These issues are the ones listed here, Last of trust in
the medical community, and many times with reason. Lack of language access, lack of 
outreach into communities in real-time, lack of access to scientifically sound 
medical information, and then systemic and institutional racism. Next slide please. 
So the lack of trust in the medical community, this is a concern that has come, 
specifically from the communities of color in my panel. And even while I'm out doing
vaccine education, both regionally and nationally. We first as medical providers, we
must acknowledge the harm that has been caused by the medical profession to 
communities of color, and specifically in the Black community in the past. That's 
something that's really not up for a lot of discussion, we know that this has been 
done and we know that we are trying to and continuing to do better. And I think that
acknowledgement, it means a lot to our families who have that as a primary concern. 
I think allowing space, using the techniques that Dr. LaSalles has said to discuss 



concerns and they having families and people know that I'm here to listen, I'm here 
to help, and regardless of what your decision is today, we can continue to have this
conversation, it won't affect our relationship as patient provider or family member,
whoever you're having this conversation with. And then lastly, you're likely a 
trusted person, so giving a strong recommendation and being transparent about what 
we know and what we do not know really goes a long way. Next slide please. Creating 
a safe environment, I think Dr. LaSalles went over some wonderful tips and tricks 
about creating a safe environment. And I think kind of the keystones that I use is 
after making a strong recommendation, being ready to answer any questions. So using 
kind of a go-to phrase, like, I know you want to do what's best for your child, are 
there any questions I can answer for you? And then creating opportunities for 
ongoing discussion? So I mean, our clinic just have an understanding that we use 
every single opportunity to vaccinate or discuss vaccines. Essentially I'm using, 
essentially an approach that in which we say,, regardless of what reason you're 
coming into clinic for today, we think vaccines are very, very important, so we are 
going to offer them any time that you are due, so our patients know that, every 
single time they come to the clinic, whether it's for a well-child check or subcore,
they will get offered the vaccines that they are due for. And then also letting the 
family know that you'll be here to support them, even if they decide against getting
the vaccine today, and this has to be an ongoing discussion. And I have many 
patients who are hesitant for variety of different reasons and every family really 
has her own reasons, who as soon as they walk in, they'll say, I know we're 
discussing the vaccines today. Dr. Ibrahim, and it's almost a running joke that 
regardless of their decision, this is something that I truly care about and we're 
going to continue having that. But it also, I think lands to, patients knowing that 
regardless of their choice, that we will continue to have a positive relationship, 
we will continue to partner in their child's health. Eventually, I will be 
absolutely happy if they do decide to come around, but at the same time, they know 
that this is important to me and I will, be saying the same things, whether or not 
they decide to get their vaccine. Next slide please. I think language access is 
something that was, it's very much forgotten about, especially when we were trying 
to do things fast and we've seen this time and time again with the COVID-19 
pandemic, and then when the vaccines came out. So language inclusion is very 
important and should not be an afterthought. For many communities who prefer to 
speak a language other than English, they were getting second and thirdhand 
knowledge when public health was making announcements about COVID-19 in the 
beginning of the pandemic, our communities who spoke a language other than English, 
we're getting that information two to three days later when community members took 
it upon themselves to say, we don't have translated messages, or many people may not
be reading and writing in any language, you need to create videos, et cetera. So all
materials should be translated and there are great resources out there. This flyer 
here is essentially, a let's get vaccinated poster and it's in Dari, which is a 
language spoken in Afghanistan. And it's through the NRC-RIM, so the National 
Resource Center for Refugees, Immigrants and Migrants populations. And it is free. 
So you can go and you can download this, there are COVID-19 ones and there was just 
general vaccination. There's also influenza ones, where you can go and download 
these in many languages, you can have them post it in your clinics and you can 
actually edit them so they can have your clinic logo and change, whatever you'd 
like, so you can have these languages. These kind of posters, initiate conversation,
they make families know that we value their language and that we want to include 



them in these conversations, even if they speak a language other than English. And 
then many communities prefer to receive information via conversation, video, as 
opposed to written information. And you see this a lot in communities that prefer to
speak a language other than English, brochures and pamphlets are not going to cut it
and they want to be able to speak to somebody, they want to be able to either, learn
from looking at a video and that takes away that literacy, that literacy gap they 
may or may not be present, or they may or may not want to share with you, if they 
are just getting to know you. And then I think, considering literacy, we have to be 
intentional about having or creating audio and video in a variety of languages and 
knowing that, a lot of the world cultures prefer to either learn or engage with 
people in audiovisual manner, and the way that we do it in hospital rooms and clinic
rooms is kind of handing people papers introducing the topic, and then giving them 
some reading information, which just does not really work when you're trying to do 
this kind of work. Next slide please. And then lastly, outreach into communities, 
and this is kind of my go-to, if you've ever heard me talk before, you've heard me 
say this, and if you hear me talk in the future, I will say this, we have to think 
about and be intentional about our messengers into the community. And so if we're 
doing outreach into the community, whether it's for routine childhood immunizations 
or it's a COVID-19 vaccine, we have to think about the messenger, the message and 
the modality. Now specifically for communities, communities want trusted messengers 
that they know and feel comfortable with and many times it is not the physicians and
the doctors who are sitting in the room, it is partnering with a local community 
leader who knows the community, who knows their concerns, who is well-respected and 
has a lot of trust, and partnering with them to kind of give that message. And that 
person will be much more effective than any of us would be because that community 
knows them. I think many years ago, when we were having, I think it was during a 
swine flu, in the smaller community, which I'm a part of, there were many concerns 
about the influenza vaccine, whether or not it was halal. And despite many medical 
professionals like myself saying, yes, it is, we really do need to protect 
ourselves, it's important. We really got the community to turnaround when we had the
imam of the local masjid support our vaccine efforts. And he recorded a video of him
getting his influenza vaccine, that was much more powerful than the person who had a
PhD in pharmacy, who was trying to do this, than myself who was trying to do this, 
than some other public health professionals, it was him who was the best messenger 
in the community and we could have probably saved ourselves a lot of time, if we 
stepped back and said, who's the best messenger for the community. And then the 
message, I think the message should always, it's not enough just to translate, I 
think it is important to culturally adapt materials so that we are driving our point
home and that we are respecting the culture in which we are trying to get the 
information to. and that it's also culturally congruent. I think for the COVID-19 
vaccines, it's a little bit more straightforward, but if we start to talk about 
things things like, for example, in our community, many years ago, the swine flu, it
had a really, really hard, we had a lot of negative outcomes due the swine flu, and 
that was because materials were translated and not culturally adapted. And it was 
translated to the pig flu and many local, in our community, we are majority Muslim, 
so many community members, because it was just directly translated and not 
culturally adapted, and there wasn't that specific lens, they had falsely assumed, 
that they were not susceptible to the pig flu because we did not consume pork, and 
we did eat or touch pork or interact with pigs at any manner. And that is the 
importance of ensuring that you are partnering with people to make sure that our 



messages are translated, also culturally adapted. And then lastly, it's the modality
in which you use it. So what resources does the community use to get their 
information, specifically their vaccine information? And then using those same 
avenues to send out your message and to partner with the communities. Now you know, 
there's a lot of learnings that I have done specifically with vaccine education in 
the community over the years. And many of those, have been, how do I get this 
information out? And some of them, I've been right on, yes, hold community events, I
have shared things over a meal, pre-COVID and have these discussions. But things 
that I didn't know about, especially being from my generation or that, there's a lot
of community members who use WhatsApp and voice notes on WhatsApp groups that are 
wildly shared. I'm talking about hundreds and thousands of people and are 
forwarding, tens of thousand people being on these conference lines for many 
families telling me, you know, use Facebook live stream because it eliminates the 
literacy barrier and many people have a smartphone and they're able to interact and 
talk instead of having to write questions out or having a webinar where they have to
either unmute and show themselves or depend on typing out a question. So the 
modality is also important if we're truly partnering with the community, all of 
these questions about who's the best messenger, how do we best translate and adapt 
the message and what's the best modality to use? Come out very quickly, but we just 
have to be intentional about setting out to do this work in partnership with 
communities and not for communities. And I think that is my last slide.

- [Trang] Thank you so much Dr. LaSalle and Dr. Ibrahim for that wonderful 
presentation. So before we go on to the questions, I wanted to cover how to obtain 
continuing education credit. And if you have any questions, go ahead and put in your
questions into the question box at this time, please. So again, continuing education
is available for nurses, medical assistants, pharmacists and pharmacy techs. The 
expiration date is three months from today. So it expires in March of 2022. So in 
order to get your continuing education, you need to attend the entire live webinar 
or watch the webinar recording, and then please complete the evaluation that will 
pop up after the webinar, or it will also show up in a follow-up email, if it 
doesn't show up right after the webinar for you. And the webinar recording also has 
an evaluation that is available after you watch the recording. On the evaluation, 
please check, yes, if you're interested in continuing education and please specify 
which type of certificate you wish wish to obtain. And please note that, the 
certificates are not generated right after you complete the evaluation, but we will 
be looking at the evaluations and then emailing a certificate within a few weeks 
after this webinar. And if you have any questions, please feel free to contact me, 
at this email address trang.kuss@doh.wa.gov. So I would like to go ahead now and 
pass it over to my colleague, Jamie, to help with the question and answer session. 
So Jamie, passing it over to you, thank you.

- [Jamie] Thank you. If you have any questions, go ahead and please put it into the 
question box and we'll allow a few minutes for that. There is a question here, it 
says, are there any other vaccines now, besides those for COVID, that use mRNA to 
compare? And maybe by Dr. LaSalle?

- [Dr. LaSalle] Yeah, so we don't have any that are authorized or approved 
currently, but there have been some in human trials going back for at least 10 
years. So they've been looking at messenger RNA technology for vaccines for a while,



this is not a new type of platform, it's been studied for things like Zika, flu, you
have rabies, I believe, a variety of other vaccines under investigation using the 
mRNA technology, this is just the first time we've had this technology available, 
authorized and now fully approved, in the case of Pfizer for use in the population. 
So not new and pretty exciting technology, I think. It has the potential, I don't 
know if we're gonna have to sort of tweak the vaccines to accommodate new strains 
down the line or new variants down the line, but it should be relatively easy and 
quick, to do that with the messenger RNA technology, because you just have to switch
out that little piece of genetic code. So these are pretty exciting, this technology
is also being used to look at cancer treatments as well, so I'm really excited about
messenger RNA technology.

- [Jamie] The next question here, maybe Dr. Ibrahim can answer. It is, in getting 
recommendations and tips out to community, healthcare providers in their clinics, 
what is the best way to do? Oh, what is the best way to... On vaccine hesitancy, 
what is the best way to do this? Many are inundated with emails and information on 
COVID and these types of messages can get lost.

- [Dr. Ibrahim] Yeah, absolutely. I think it's a hard one, I think if you are 
getting it out into the community, healthcare providers versus community health 
workers, it might require different takes, but I think it is finding a clinic point 
person, is the most important thing that I've seen, I think kind of sending an email
to the person who's responsible for kind of getting, making sure that the providers 
are up to date on things, making sure that the providers have the most recent 
resources and that they're continuing to keep up on these issues. I think it's hard 
'cause every clinic is different, but some clinics I've been surprised at who that 
point person is, so an outreach to, this is asking who that point person is, and 
then just having these communications streamlined through that point person. So for 
you know, for example, in my clinic, I'm the medical director, so it would probably 
come directly to me and I'd be responsible for getting that information into the 
rest of the clinic and healthcare providers. And then in another clinic, it might be
the clinic manager or the assistant nurse manager that does that. So while there's 
no one size fits all, I think it really is finding that point person and then making
sure that we contact just that point person and then that we do it in their 
preferred way. So some people really do like getting an email, other people would 
like to set up a quick 15 minute Zoom call, whatever the case may be, whatever works
for you and whatever they find the most feasible for their clinical practice.

- [Jamie] Thank you. Another question is, will an increase in vaccination rate 
reduce the possibility of deployment of variants? And is this something to tell 
parents? Dr. LaSalle or Dr. Ibrahim, I think

- Yeah, I think it absolutely. I think it's a great point, we really only see 
variants develop because the virus is allowed to infect a host, which is us humans. 
And so if we can prevent infection and decrease transmission, then the likelihood of
those variants will decrease, of having more and potentially more serious variants, 
will be less. So absolutely the more we can vaccinate, the larger percentage of the 
population that we can get vaccinated, the less likely we are to see potentially 
scarier variants arising in the future.



- [Jamie] Thank you, and then next question, it'd be for Dr. Ibrahim, if a child is 
immunocompromised with constant respiratory failure is COVID vaccines still 
recommended?

- [Dr. Ibrahim] So I think for pediatrics and , you can let me know if you've heard 
anything different. There are very limited exceptions to children being, for COVID 
vaccine being contra-indicated. So I think it depends on, what the immune 
compromised is from and then I make this decision along with their specialist, I 
have many complex kids, some of who have, immune compromised from something like 
cancer, so in that, in that case, they were probably not going to be getting the 
COVID-19 vaccine depending on where their treatment is. Then there's other people 
who are immune compromised because they're on steroids, and then at that point or 
specialists say that, they're suramin compromised, but they really do need to 
protect them against COVID and we make the decision to vaccinate the child, so there
is no blankets a statement that says all immune compromised kids should or should 
not, but it is partnering with their specialist and getting one formal 
recommendation to do so. And in my, again, in my practice that I have not seen a 
specialist who have said, no, do not vaccinate the child, but I think the disclaimer
is that, I don't care for kids who are actively getting treatment for cancer.

- [Dr. LaSalle] And I would agree, I think it's, we never say never and never say 
always in medicine and each person needs to have that individual conversation, with 
their provider if they have concerns, but generally speaking, people who are immune 
compromised or who have chronic heart disease or lung disease, those are the people 
who are the most at risk from COVID illness and from severe complications of COVID 
illness. So in my daily practice as a family doctor, I care for people of all ages 
and stages of life. And so I have a lot of patients who immune compromised, because 
of cancer or because of autoimmune disease that they're being treated for, and those
people are people who we more actively seek to immunize and immunize more 
aggressively because they are the highest risk group for complications. So I would 
say very rare exception say that, kids and adults who are immune compromised should 
absolutely be getting these vaccines COVID vaccines, flu vaccines, pneumonia 
vaccines, anything that they're potentially eligible for, that's gonna decrease the 
effects of respiratory illness or other illness is absolutely the way we wanna go.

- [Jamie] Much and looks like we're just about out of time. So I'd like to thank our
presenters, Dr. LaSalle and Dr. Ibrahim for taking the time out of their busy 
schedules to come out and give us some tips on how to have these conversations with 
parents and families. And thank you for everyone attending and be willing to have 
these, sometimes difficult conversations. So I thank you very much. And please visit
the website for some additional information and if you need information about the 
webinar, thank you.

- [Dr. Ibrahim] Thank you.

- [Dr. LaSalle] Thanks everyone.


